
 
 

May 14, 2025 
 
Town Manager Sheehan & Sudbury Select Board, 
 
It is mid-May, and that means that summer is just around the corner!  The property is abuzz with 
resident groups, walkers, and a steadily increasing number of fishermen/women!  HopeSudbury 
is hosting its annual Fishing Derby at the pond in a few weeks, young music students will be 

showing off their skills in a spring concert in the 
pavilions, and Scouts are wrapping up their years with 
meetings and projects on property. 
 
We hope many residents can find time in their busy 
spring schedules to join us for a backyard bbq style 
gathering, with lawn games, 9 holes of miniature golf, 
and an inflatable slide.   
 
 

In addition to camp-related summer preparation, we 
have been hard at work finalizing plans and policies 
(and hiring!) for our weekend Resident Swim program.  
Resident swim will open June 28, and run through 
Labor Day weekend (Mother Nature permitting!).  The 
pond will be open on select Saturdays and Sundays 
from 9:30am - 12:30pm and 1pm-4pm.  We have been 
working with Vivian Zeng, Sudbury Director of Public 
Health, to finalize swim policies.   
 
On the camp front, we are at the point in the year 
where there are only a few holes left to fill, both in 
terms of staffing and enrollment.  We are thrilled to share that we have over 50 Sudbury 
Residents attending this summer through the Resident Scholarship Program.  
 
We hope that you are all enjoying the beautiful spring weather, and all of the celebrations and 
festivities that the end of the school year brings. 
 
Best Regards, 
The Sewataro Team 
 


